
COB/MNCO Call-Out Notification Process Timeline 

 

Date Event 

5/1/19 Meeting at COB request with MNPD (Anderson, Hagar, Morante).  Weeden and 

Ross attended for COB.  Mayor Briley attended briefly.  Procedures issues 

discussed included adding COB to list of agencies to be notified of “call-outs”. 

Chief advised to put issues in writing for his consideration.  This began the Process 

of establishing a working MOU with MNPD. 

Continuous COB continues process of developing a working MOU to present to MNPD. 

8/9/19 Directive personally delivered to director Weeden. 

8/9/19 Director Weeden emails invitation to participate in MOU community event to 

Chief Anderson, included is a copy of the MOU which describes among other 

things, adding the COB to the Call-Out notification process. 

8/9/19 Chief Anderson sends email reply to the invitation stating “, I remain convinced 

that this is a procedure that should be conducted independently.  I do not think it 

advisable that the MNPD have even the appearance of attempting to form or shape 

the rules and procedures to be adopted by the COB”, and suggesting aa meeting if 

we wish to discuss issues. 

8/10/19 Director Weeden emails Chief Anderson requesting meeting 

8/12/19 Chief Anderson email Director Weeden suggesting 8/13/19 meeting 

8/13/19 Director Weeden, AD Fitcheard and LA Todd Pinckley meet with Chief Anderson,  

OPA Chief Morante and DC Hagar.  Discuss MNCO concerns with new directive.  

Chief ask to put concerns in writing and he would consider them. One issued was 

call-out notification and adding us to notification list.  Chief suggested putting all 

concerns in writing for hi to consider.  

8/13/19 After the Tuesday, 8/13/19 meeting Legal Counsel Pinckney via email contacted 

MNPD and DEC Attorney Cynthia Gross for clarification/guidance on the 

notification issue, asking if MOU was necessary or if a simpler method would 

accomplish.   

8/16/19 MNPD and DEC Attorney Cynthia Gross responded to 8/13/19 email and 

suggested best option to accomplish call-out notification was and MOU with DEC. 

8/15/19 Director Weeden email to Chief Anderson his written suggestions for modifying 

the new directive as well as suggestions for modifying other sections of MNPD 

manual, among those suggestions was adding the MNCO to list of agencies to be 

notified of critical incidents , or called out. 

8/20/19 Following MNPD and DEC Attorney Gross directions, Legal Advisor Pinckley 

submitted an initial draft of the DEC MOU agreement. 

8/23/19 Chief Anderson emails Director Weeden indicating that he is available to discuss 

request in  8/15/19 document on 8/27/19 

8/27/19 Director Weeden, AD Fitcheard and LA Todd Pinckley meet with Chief Anderson,  

OPA Chief Morante and DC Hagar.    Chief Anderson denied all MNCO request 

except request, including to add MNCO as a party to the call-out list. Anderson did 

agree to add MNCO  in reference to 11.10.180 (admission to Force Review Board) 

as suggested. 



9/7/19 MNPD Officer Involved Shooting 

9/7/19 Attempted to Contact Chief Anderson by phone to discuss issues related to our 

investigation, including call out notification. 

9/7/19  Chief Anderson responds to email indicating that he may be available 9/10/11. 

9/9/19 Director Weeden responds indicating availability to meet on 9/11/19. 

9/10/19 Deputy Chief Hagar emails DEC Director Milliken regarding notification 

procedures for MNCO. 

9/10/19 DEC Director Milliken agrees to add MNCO to notification list as directed by 

MNPD. 

9/13/19 DEC Assistant Director adds MNCO onto old notification system until MNCO can 

be added to the new RAVE notification system.  

9/16/19 DEC Assistant Director adds MNCO to new RAVE system as an independent  

Metro agency account. 

 


